August 11, 1964

There not being a quorum present

The regular meeting of the City Council scheduled for August 4, 1964, was adjourned to meet the following Tuesday, August 11, 1964.

An adjourned meeting of the City Council was held in the Municipal Court Room on August 11, 1964 at 7:30 P.M. with Mayor B.E. Ball presiding.

Present: B.E. Ball, A.O. Umstead, J.C. Holcomb

Absent: J.B. Taggart and Archie Woods

Also Present: C.F. Jester, Jr., City Manager & Don Pippin, Attorney

Minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved.

Mr. Joe Kuczko, representing the Kenneth Minors, appeared before council #2798 requesting that council consider amendment to Section B of the Zoning Ordinance, to permit a funeral home to be established in A residential. Mr. Pippin, City Attorney advised Mr. Kuczko of the legal procedures to be taken in having property rezoned.

On motion by A.O. Umstead, seconded by J.C. Holcomb and carried by unanimous roll #2799 call vote of those present, the following ordinance creating a Civil Auxiliary Police Force was passed. (SEE PAGE 90-A)

Mr. Jester presented to council request of Norton Rescue Squad for permission #2800 to build a station between the Little League Field and the road leading to the weighing station, said building to face motel. No action was taken on this matter.

Mr. Jester presented to council a lease for playground, from the L. & N. Railroad, #2801 on the south side between the old playground and intersection at 6th Street. On motion by J.C. Holcomb, seconded by A.O. Umstead and carried by unanimous roll call vote, the following resolution was passed:

RESOLVED that B.E. Ball, Mayor of the City of Norton, be and is hereby authorized to sign contract of lease between the Louisville & Nashville Railroad Company and the City of Norton, contract #45518.

Mr. Jester advised council that the contract for paving Route #58 from underpass #2802 to intersection of Ky. Avenue and Route 74 had been let.

Mr. Jester advised council of the additional street lighting cost for mercury wapor lights for the City. #2803

On motion by A.O. Umstead, seconded by J.C. Holcomb and carried by unanimous roll call vote of those present, the City Manager was authorized to proceed with new contract with the Old Dominion Power Company to change all ornamental street lighting

standards to 20,000 lumen mercury vapor, excluding the viaduct and the block between 11th and 12th Street.

Mr. Jester presented Fire Report for the month of July, 1964. There were two #2804 fires during the month of July.

Mr. Jester reported on delinquent tax collections thru August 11th. Taxes ** #2805 \$577.71; penalty & interest ** \$49.54; making a total of \$627.25.

Mr. Jester advised council that he had received one bid on billing #2806 machine at the present time and asked if they had a limit to price for the second-hand machine. No limit was given.

There being no further business to come before the council same adjourned.